CITY OF LAKE BRONSON

COUNCIL MINUTES

MAY 4, 2012
The special meeting of the Lake Bronson City Council was called to order by Mayor Patricia J. Nerguson at 9:30 a.m. on Friday, May 4, 2012.  The purpose of the meeting was to hold the Local Board of Appeal and Equalization and to discuss the Cenex project.
Present were Council Members Jim Erickson, Greg Sandahl, Joyce Storeby and Mayor Patricia J. Nerguson.

Absent was Council Member Bobby Schmiedeberg.

Also present were Dianna Anderson, Kittson County Assessor’s Office and Megan Hanson, City Clerk.
Anderson presented the council with a listing of properties that are eligible for homestead credit.  Eligibility is determined by relationship to the homeowner.  George Hurt has not been living here and should be removed from the list.  Storeby made a motion, seconded by Sandahl, and carried out unanimously to change George Hurt’s property to non-homestead.  Brent Johnson has sold his property in town and should also be removed from the list.  Erickson made a motion, seconded by Storeby, and carried out unanimously to remove Brent Johnson from the homestead list.
Anderson reported that there was not a lot of new construction in the city and that the total value for Lake Bronson was $2,829,000.
The Cenex project was very briefly discussed.  The clerk has sent a letter to the attorney with questions and concerns the council has.  She has not heard back from him yet.
Sandahl made a motion, seconded by Storeby, and carried out unanimously to adjourn to the next regular scheduled council meeting at 5:30 p.m. on Monday, May 21, 2012.       
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Megan Hanson, City Clerk    
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